

Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc.

Membership Meeting

Date Held: March 8, 2011

Began: 7:30 PM

Carl Landis Presiding

There were 17 members in attendance.

Secretary's report accepted as read, motion by: John Malcolm, 2nd by: Kenny Frymoyer, Motion carried.

Amount in the bank: \$11,372.10

CD: \$11,000.00

Treasurer's report accepted as read, motion by: John Malcolm, 2nd by: Kenny Frymoyer, Motion carried.

Old Business: Discussed how much is still owed to the club for the steam air compressor. As of this meeting, Josh Nace still owes \$986.00 for the compressor. It was also discussed about moving the compressor. It was suggested that the compressor could be moved to the concrete pad that is near the butcher house.

Discussed putting the Association on Facebook. It was decided since it is free to go ahead and make a Facebook account for the Association.

Discussed making chips at the Port Royal Lions Club Park. There are concerns about dumping the waste water on the ground, what the weather would be like and traveling that distance. Mahlon Boop has an offer to make chips in Milton on April 16th from 9 AM to 3 PM or later if there are people still there. It would not cost us anything for the space and what money we make, we keep. After some discussion, John Malcolm made a motion to forget about going to Port Royal and go to Milton to make chips, 2nd by: Dave Mull, Motion carried.

The display case at the S.R.V.V.B. will be available to set up the week of March 28th through April 1st.

Discussed place mats. There was one seen at the Pepper Tree Restaurant with our clubs show dates and information on it. It was decided to see if we can get one of those mats and see who is making them. It was also decided to see if Hi-Def Advertising does place mats too.

Discussed the sink that is behind the barn. The folks that were interested in it have not contacted us back. It was decided to just hang on to it until another buyer comes along.

Went over the proof for the Lancaster Farming Ad and discussed the changes that were made to the fall show brochure. Proofs were accepted and will contact Sire Advertising to go ahead with the ad and the brochures.

Discussed the bingo letter that was sent out. A paragraph was added to this letter explaining that we are going to start removing names from the address list of those who have not attended at least 1 of the past 4 bingos to help the Association save on postage and paper supplies and if there is anyone who would like to remain on this list should contact the Secretary.

New Business: The question was asked if there is any interest in doing another plow day this year. It was mentioned that there was a good turnout last year. After discussion, it was decided to have another plow day on April 9th with a rain date being April 23rd. We will try to get it in the newsletter.

Discussed the newsletter and if we are going to do a raffle or 50/50 again this year. We made \$265.00 last year with the 50/50. Todd Willow made a motion to have the 50/50, 2nd by: Ray Hummel, Motion carried. It was decided to have it on Friday and Saturday and if there were enough people at the show on Sunday we could try to have a 50/50 then too.

It was suggested that we should make chicken fingers at the shows. We have two fryers that are not being used and could use them to make the chicken fingers. It was also mentioned that we are going to sell sausage sandwiches at the show as well. After discussion, Nancy Lessman made a motion to sell chicken fingers at the show, 2nd by: Todd Willow, Motion carried.

The question was asked, what happened to having consignment sales at the shows. It is hard to get them started and there are a lot of them going on in the area.

It was mentioned that we now have two donation boxes made. It was suggested that we place one at the train station and one at the barn for the entertainment.

Dave Daku asked if the Association would like to help out with the new lighting that the Snyder County Tractor Pullers are putting up at the track. It is going to cost \$2500.00 to put the new lights in. It was mentioned that we could save \$1400.00 by putting in the old lights from the Middleburg Livestock Auction pulling track for now and putting in the new lights at a later date. After discussion, Donald Athey made a motion to pay half of the \$2500.00 for the new lights, 2nd by: Perry Aitkin, Motion carried.

Unfinished Business: New lighting in the barn, discussing doing a Halloween event, the steam air compressor, making a place to work at the show grounds and the agreements for the use of the grounds.

At 8:45 PM, John Malcolm made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by: Dave Mull, Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary